
As Mayor of the City of New Meadows, Idaho and a previous City Council 

member, I have worked with Adams County Sheriff Ryan Zollman for many years.  

I have watched Sheriff Zollman treat our community with great respect and deep 

compassion as we walked through the terrible loss of Rory and Sara Mehen in 

2022.  He continues to work with the City of New Meadows to find the best way to 

uphold the City ordinances and enforce the County and State Code to keep our 

community safe, healthy and productive, even while dealing with sheriff 

department staff shortages.  

  

I appreciate Sheriff Zollman’s willingness to listen to the concerns brought to him 

and work to find a viable solution.  The ongoing efforts to create a better 

communication system that will enable our county to respond quickly and 

efficiently to law enforcement and emergency services situations are important 

upgrades that have been implemented by Sheriff Zollman and his team.  What I 

appreciate most is Sheriff Zollman’s respect of the history, culture and needs that 

are specific to each of the communities he serves in Adams County.    

I support Sheriff Zollman in his re-election campaign for Adams County Sheriff. 

 

Julie Good, Mayor 

New Meadows, Idaho 

  

 


